June 14, 2022
Evergreen Garden Club
General Meeting

The meeting was called to order by President Cherie Luke at 9:30 in person at the Evergreen
Fire Rescue Training Center located at 1802 Bergen Parkway, Evergreen. Board members
present were Hannah Hayes, Vice President; Helen McLeman, Treasurer; Julie Ann Courim,
Technology Officer and Janet Gluskoter, Secretary.

Not in attendance: Kim Gustafson, 2nd Vice President.

President’s Report

Cherie announced that this is her last meeting as EGC President and introduced Janice
Theobald as the nominee for incoming President. At the end of our meeting it was voted by
members present in favor of Janice as our new president.

Cherie then thanked all of the committee coordinators and board members for their support
throughout the past two years.

It was also suggested that some of the current board officer titles be changed to more
accurately describe the duties of that role. Change 1st VP to Program Coordinator and 2nd VP
to Membership Coordinator; (note: this position is open), please contact any board member if
you are interested.

We acknowledged all June birthdays and wished them well.

Secretary’s Report
The May general meeting minutes were approved by the board and submitted to the Wild Iris for
publication.

Treasurer’s Report

Helen stated that as of the end of May we had 1 new member, $56 for Amazon Smile and $156
for King Soopers.

The financials for the Garden Tour will be announced at our Sept meeting.

Helen asked all garden leads to provide sales receipts for reimbursement instead of completing
a form every time. The form can be completed at the end of the season.

Vice President’s Report (Membership Coordinator)

Hannah presented Cherie with a gift from the board.

The results for the dandelion poll are in: no one uses herbicide; 7 leave them alone; 7 leave the
flowers and remove the seeds; 8 tend to weed.

Hannah announced the new coordinator for the Natural Resources article, as of September is
Mary Dreger. Mary stated that she will look to members for their expertise for support.

Hat contest winners were; Helen McLeman for most creative and Debbie Kerr for silliest hat.
Each received a gift certificate to Sundance Gardens.

2nd Vice President’s Report (Program Coordinator)



No report.

Technology Officer’s Report

Julie Ann stated that all social media feeds have been updated to include information on our
garden tour in July.

Please send photos of “what’s blooming” in your garden to post on Facebook or you should be
able to download photos directly if you wish.

Committee Reports

Public Gardens Coordinator Annell Hoy
Annell reported that we have collected $1,560.00 in ticket sales today only.

Hospitality Jan Parks
Jan stated that she will drive her black Dodge pickup truck for the parade and will meet all those
wanting to participate/walk in the parade at 9:15am.

EChO table Donna Moore
No report.

Garden Tour Coordinator Louise Heern

Sharon Faircloth spoke on behalf of Louise.

Garden Tour ads were submitted.

Barbara (?) and husband will run the shuttle.

The pre-tour will be on 7/12, meeting at Hiwan Museum parking lot at 9:00am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Janet Gluskoter, Secretary
Evergreen Garden Club



